HEBRON STORM WATER MANAGEMENT BOARD
MINUTES OF MARCH 12, 2024

The Hebron Storm Water Management Board meeting of March 12, 2024, was called to
order by President Frank Stalbaum. In attendance were Frank Stalbaum, Don Ensign, Council
Liaison John Spinks, Jr., MCO Representative Randy Decker, Attorney Brett Galvan, and
Recording Secretary Joanne Hansen, appearing in person at the Community Center; and Walt
Justice, who appeared via zoom.

Following the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag, the Board conducted the following
business:

Minutes — On motion of Don Ensign, seconded by Frank Stalbaum, and duly carried 3-0,
the February 13, 2024, minutes were approved as presented.

Treasurer’s Report — President Stalbaum read the following report:

Fund Balance as of Feb.1, 2024, $161,067.05
Revenue receipted for month $ 28,108.65
Disbursements for month $25,630.22
Fund Balance as of Feb. 29, 2024, $163,545.48

On motion of Walt Justice, seconded by Don Ensign, and duly carried 3-0, the Treasurer’s Report
was approved as presented.

Claims — On motion of Don Ensign, seconded by Walt Justice, and duly carried 3-0, all
claims were approved as presented.

Public Works Report — Randy Decker’s report is attached hereto and made a part of these
minutes.

Community Crossing Grant — Randy Decker stated we should know the results by the end
of May or first of June.

There being nothing further before the Board, on motion of Don Ensign, seconded by Frank
Stalbaum, and duly carried 3-0, the Board adjourned the meeting.

Respectfully submitted,
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SToRM WATER

OLD BUSINESS

o Abonmarche is still doing design work on the Snake Flats Drainage with the goal of Phase | being
applied for in the second half of the 2024 CCMG.

» Bob and | are working with Chip and Sarah to update the Town’s Drainage Standards,

NEw BUSINESS

¢ The catch basins have been cleaned.

» We met with Frank to develop a maintenance schedule for pond maintenance, mowlng and spraying. This
will be presented to the Board for approval at the April meeting.



